
MATTIYAHU

INT. HALL - CONTINUOUS

Merav walks down a hallway.  Mattiyahu appears and blocks her 
way.

MATTIYAHU
Excuse me, my lady, might I speak 
with you in private?

MERAV
You must let me go, sir--

MATTIYAHU
(reassuring her)

I am Mattiyahu.

MERAV
Mattiyahu of Judea?

MATTIYAHU
I apologize.  I didn’t want to meet 
you--in front of everyone.  For the 
first time?  Hideous.  You think 
that too, don’t you?

MERAV
I do, actually. 

MATTIYAHU
Well, then. Hello.  Wife.

MERAV
Hello.  Husband.

MATTIYAHU
I hope you don’t mind my telling 
you, that you are very pretty.

MERAV
I don’t mind. 

MATTIYAHU
Good. And me, you think I will 
suit? 

MICHAL
(appearing)

MERAV!



MATTIYAHU
My fault, I kidnapped her!

He kisses Merav’s hand. 

MATTIYAHU (CONT’D)
I’ll see you out there. Wife.

Merav and Michal share a smile.  He’s a keeper.

INT. HALLWAY - DAY

Saul, with MATTIYAHU.

SAUL
You are pleased with my daughter 
Merav?

MATTIYAHU
Very much so, yes.  She’s very 
pretty.

SAUL
She is!

MATTIYAHU
(open)

I know this is an alliance, between 
our peoples.  But it’s also a 
marriage. I promise you. I will do 
everything in my power to make her 
happy. 

SAUL
Good, good. There is something I 
would have you do. 

MATTIYAHU
Anything.

EXT. PALACE - DAY

Merav with Mattiyahu.  He is about to get on a horse. 

MERAV
You are leaving?  

MATTIYAHU
Your father has asked me to go and 
speak to the Philistines. 
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MERAV
(surprised)

The Philistines?

MATTIYAHU
Your people need iron.  For the 
coming war on the Amalekites. 

MERAV
But the Philistines are our 
enemies.  

MATTIYAHU
They are enemies of your people, 
but not of mine. 

MERAV
We are to be married.  We are the 
same people now. 

MATTIYAHU
Yes, we are to be married.  That 
reminds me.

He kisses her. 

MATTIYAHU (CONT’D)
Our first kiss.  Oh wait.

(kisses her again)
And there’s the second. 

He swings up to the horse and rides off. 
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